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most welcome. News of the new entity will be detailed
GRAND KNIGHT’'S MESSAGE in a new letter from our bishops soon.discussion will

September is the month of Our Lady of Sorrows. Take
some time this month and pray the Via Matrias Dolo-
rosae, “The Way of Our Sorrowful Mother”. It consists
of seven stations reflecting on our Mother from the”
Prophecy of Simeon at the Presentation” to “Jesus
Placed in The Tomb”. Vivat Jesus, John Russell,
Grand Knight

COUNCIL POSITION OPEN

We are presently without a Life Director. This individu-
al would keep the council apprised of pro life events
and seek membership involvement. If this is some-
thing that sounds of interest to you, please contact
John Russell at (406) 461-3839.

BY-LAW AMENDMENT

Council officers have discussed two options regarding
our existing Relief Fund. Presently the fund authori-
zes $500 to assist fellow knights, with a maximum sin-
gle payout of $250. In light of a recent event, proposal
(1) would increase the fund to $1,500, with maximum
single payout of $1,500. Proposai (2) would remove
the Relief Fund from the by-laws and would be repla-
ced by a line item in the annual budget. Advantages
and disadvantages of either proposal will be discussed
at our September business meeting.

PRO LIFE-CI-128

Avery hot topic needless to say. Our three bishops
have issued a letter that was provided to all parishes.
If you have not seen it, a copy of it will be available at
our September business meeting on the 12th. This
initiative is on the upcoming ballot and being pushed-
primarily by political groups from outside our state.
The Initiative removes most existing restrictions to al-
low an abortion. A new Social Advocacy organization
through Montana Catholic Conference is now in place,
with this entity to use social media and other sources
to educate voters of the dangers of CI-128. Individual
contributions to aid our effort are

be a change from $250 to $500 for expenditures no
needing council approval.

PRO LIFE

On September 20 there will be a presentation of a mo-
vie entitled Unthinkable. The film is an expose on the
abortion industry and is showing at Bridge Assembly.
Address of that church is 725 Granite Avenue, Helena
and the showing starts at 6:30.

HALL MAINTENANCE

Another reminder, on September 21, a Saturday, we
will gather at the hall to tackle various projects that
need attention. Bob Simoneau, who has worked tire-
lessly to have our facility in tip top shape needs your
help to make the place even better. Those with spe-
cial skills, such as carpentry, would be most gratefully
welcomed. However, all are welcome and needed to
make this effort successful. Work to commence at 9
AM. See you there!

HELPING HANDS CCD’'S LOVE

Our council will be providing a Sloppy Joe dinner for
the patrons of God's Love on Tuesday, September 24.
If you are interested in providing food, cooking, and/or
serving, contact John Russell via call or text at (406)
461-3839 to volunteer. Better yet, show up at our Sep-
tember council meeting on Thursday, September 12th
at 6:30 and sign up.

SPECIAL OLYMPICS

Helena once again will be hosting the Special Olym-
pics competition on November 8th and we will be fee-
ding athletes and coaches afterwards. The venue for
the dinner has yet to be determined, but mark your
calendar to be available that date and participate in a
most satisfying event.






